

Easington Church of England Primary School

Happy, healthy and fulfilled NEWSLETTER 13th May 2016



Dates for your	diary – details to follow
Mon 16 th May	Christian Aid week
Tues 17 th May	Community Breakfast in aid of Christian Aid – see opposite
Wed 18 th May	Cinema evening 4.45p.m-6p.m. (please note change of start time)
Thurs 19 th May	Parents Forum meeting 5.15p.m.
Fri 20 th May	Parents invited to Celebration Worship 1.45p.m
Wed 25 th May	Whole School Sports Afternoon 1.45 p.m.
Fri 27 th May	Non-uniform day (in aid of School Fund)
Mon 6 th June	PDDay - school closed for children
Fri 10 th June	Family Friday/Stay and Play
Fri 10 th June w.b. 13 th June	Queen's 90 th Birthday celebration
w.b. 13 th June	Y1 statutory phonics screening (plus re-screening for Y2)
Wed 15 th June	Miss Swan/Mrs Hetherington's class Collective Worship -parents invited 9.15 a.m.
Wed 15 th June	Y6 visit to Nissan
Thurs 16 th June	Y6 Leavers Service at Durham Cathedral
Fri 24 th June	Parents invited to Celebration Worship 1.45p.m
Wed 29th June	Worship at St. Mary's - all welcome 9.30a.m.
Wed 29th June	Easington's Got Talent Final 5.30p.m - new event
Fri 1 st July	Family Friday/Stay and Play
	Send my friend to school day
Wed 6 th July Wed 6 th –Fri 8 th July	Peterlee Partnership Children's festival
	Y5/6 Residential to Robinwood
Wed 13 th July	Annual reports to parents
Thurs 14 th July	Meet the teacher meetings
Fri 15th July	Summer Fayre 2.30p.m. School Hall
Mon 18 th July	Meet the teacher meetings
Wed 13 th July	Annual Reports to parents
Mon 18 th July Wed 13 th July Mon 18 th July	Singing Concert 2.10p.m.
Tues 19 th July	Y6 leavers service St. Mary's 2.15p.m
Wed 20 th July	School closes for summer break

Star Pupils					
Year Reception	Amelia West				
Year One	Jay P	axton / Isabelle Rutherford			
Year Two		Finley West			
Year Three	Th	ne Year 3 Tennis Team			
Year Four		Poppy Watt			
Year Five		Daniel Young			
Year Six	The whole of Year 6				
Mrs Swift's Special Book		Archie Paxton			
Writer of the Week		Will McCabe			
Pupils' pupils		Laila Brown/ Matthew			
		Delanoy			
Sports person of the week		The Year 3 tennis team			
Attendance week ending Friday					
Class 1		96.96			
Class 2		94.19			
Class 3		93.10			
Class 4		97.14			

Parent's Forum meeting - Thursday 19th May 5.15p.m.
Our next Parents Forum meeting is on Thursday 19th May at 5.15p.m. I would be grateful if those parents who are able to attend can complete the slip below and return to school by Tuesday 17th May. The purpose of the Forum is to discuss ideas and projects with parents before they are shared with our school community. The forum is not for parents to discuss individual concerns about children – this can be done by making an appointment via our school office with the child's class teacher in the first instance. Mrs Swift

The Lord is on my side; I will not fear. Psalm 118:6

Community Breakfast – Tuesday 17th May 8.30-9a.m. We would like to invite you to our Community Breakfast on

Tuesday 17th May at 8.30a.m. Weather permitting this will take place on our yard. Breakfast and refreshments will be available for children and adults. We would be grateful for contributions for this breakfast of drinks (tea/coffee/juice/milk). Please bring any donations into school (either via classes or into our school office) on Monday 16th May. We look forward to seeing you at this event- all proceeds will be donated to Christian Aid. If you cannot attend this event and would like to make a donation please send this into school in an envelope marked Christian Aid. On the reverse of this week's newsletter you will find a poster (designed by our some of our Y6 children) to advertise this event.

Christian Aid is a Christian organisation that insists the world can and must be swiftly changed to one where everyone can live a full life, free from poverty. The charity provides urgent, practical and effective assistance where need is great.

Family Friday/Stay and Play

Thank you to those parents and family members who spent time with us this morning during our monthly Family Friday and Stay and Play sessions. Next month we are hosting a special event linked to the celebrations for the Queen's 90th birthday during our Family Friday/Stay and Play session. Watch this space for details......

E-safety parents meeting

Thank you to those parents who attended our e-safety presentation yesterday which was led by PCSO Andrea Leigh. Please remember if you have any questions about e-safety to contact school and we will do our best to help.

PE kit

A reminder that all children should have their PE kit in school every day. At this time of year sometimes staff change their timetable and can teach PE any day of the week .We expect all children to have:

- Plain black shorts
- Plain white T-shirt
- Trainers
- Plain black sweatshirt and jogging bottoms (for outside use)

Thank you for your cooperation.

Plants

Next week Miss Wiseman's class will be learning more about plants. As part of this work they are hoping to be able to add to our raised beds outside their classroom. We would be grateful for any donations of fruit or vegetable plants which the children will then plant. Please send donations into school via the school office. Thank you in advance for your support.

Parent's Forum meeting - Thursday 19 th May 5.15p.m.				
Name of child				
Signed	Date			



Easington Church of England Primary School Happy, healthy and fulfilled NEWSLETTER 13th May 2016

